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FEDERAL 

Senate Boosts Transportation Reauthorization Bill By $11 Billion

Last night the U.S. Senate moved to increase, by approximately $11 billion, the dollar value of H.R.3, legislation that reauthorizes America’s surface transportation programs.   The boost in funding was achieved when language similar to the Grassley/Baucus amendment was folded into the manager’s amendment offered by Senator James Inhofe (R-OK).   The Grassley/Baucus amendment sought to add $8.9 billion for highway spending and $2.3 billion for transit projects.

House Appropriators Clear Homeland Security Spending Bill

This evening, the House Appropriations Committee marked up and reported a $30.8 billion spending bill to fund the operations and activities of the U.S. Department of Homeland Security during FY2006.  

This year’s funding level represents an increase of $1.37 billion above last year’s enacted levels and $1.3 billion above the President’s request.  Of relevance to the LACMTA, the bill includes $150 million for transit and rail security grants – identical to last year’s bill -- and also $150 million for port security.

The Homeland Security Appropriations bill is one of the first spending measures to be acted upon this year.  It is expected to come before the entire House during the week of May 16-20.

STATE

SB 1024 (Perata) Safe Facilities, Improved Mobility and Clean Air Bond Act of 2005. 
SB 1024 will be considered in the Senate Appropriations Committee on Monday May 16, 2005.  The bill was amended recently to make only technical amendments.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.

If you have questions concerning the State Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for State Affairs Michael Turner at (213) 922-2122 or Kimberly Yu, Government Relations Officer at (213) 922-4145.
